
 

 
   

 
 

   
   
  

 

 

 
 

   
 

   
    

    
  

 
  

  
  

 
   

  
 

 
 
 

 

 
  

Progress beyond 

solvay.com 

August 11, 2023 

Kristi Muldoon Jacobs, Ph.D. 
Office of Food Additive Safety 
U.S. Food and Drug Administration 
5001 Campus Drive, HFS-275 
College Park, MD 20740 

Dear Dr. Muldoon Jacobs: 

The purpose of this letter is to confirm that Solvay Specialty Polymers USA LLC. 
(“Company”) has, as of 7/1/2022, voluntarily ceased introduction and delivery into interstate 
commerce the products identified by Food Contact Notification (FCN) Nos. 187, 195, 398, 416, 
538, and 962 for any use in food-contact applications in the United States and subject to the 
jurisdiction of the United States Food and Drug Administration (FDA).  The Company pledges 
that it will not market these products for food contact applications in the United States in the 
future.  Please note that products identified by the above listed FCNs were placed on the market 
by the Company prior to 7/1/2022, as such are no longer in the possession and control of the 
Company, and may remain on the market until stocks are consumed. 

The Company acknowledges that FDA may, in its discretion, amend the Inventory of Effective 
Food Contact Notifications with respect to the FCNs listed above to reflect the commitments of 
this letter. 

The undersigned Company representative is authorized to make these representations and 
commitments on behalf of the Company.  This letter and the representations and commitments 
contained herein are and will continue to be binding on the Company and its successors and 
assignees with respect to products which are identified by the FCNs listed above.   

Sincerely, 
(b) (6)

David Thomas 
Vice President Research and Innovation 

SOLVAY SPECIALTY POLYMERS USA, LLC 
4500 McGinnis Ferry Road, Alpharetta, GA 30005-3914, USA - T: +770 772 8200 - F: +770 772 8213 




